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12 Still In Running 
For Title Of Queen 

Twelve candidates wore still In 
h e running for Homecoming 
ueen following the third elimina- 

ally Jo Greig 
Js Sweetheart 

Sally Jo Greig, freshman in pre- 
journalism, is the 1953-54 Sweet- 
heart of Sigma Chi. Announee- 

tient of her selection was broad- 
ast directly from Sigma Chi 

.Thursday evening by radio station 
KORE immediately following the 

-Counting of ballots. 
The surprised and happy new 

-Cwetheart was nearly speechless 
when she heard of her selection. 

JBhe did manage to stammer out 
words of thanks to Carson four 

•for making her their candidate 
and more thanks to the men of 

“fjigma Chi. 
Sally's court will consist of 

T>onna Aaris, Kappa Kappa Gam- 
tna; Carol Aiken, Delta Gamma; 

"^larcia Cook, Pi Beta Phi, and 
Connie Long, Alpha Chi Omega. 

*<rhe 1952-53 Sweetheart was Patty 
.Fagan, sophomore in education. 
• Minutes after the anouncement, 
fcigma Chi was flooded with joyful 

JPi Phis who had rushed down to 
Congratulate Sally. 

tions held Thursday evening in the 
Student Union. Final elimination, 
at which the 1953 Homecoming 
court will be chosen, is to be held 
Monday beginning at 7 p. m., an- 
nounced Ann Blackwell and Mar- 
cia Tamasie, selection co-chair- 
men. 

Remaining candidates and their 
sponsors are: Mary Jo Carlson, 
Phi Kappa Sigma' and Delta Tau 
Delta; Mary Cosart, Kappa Kappa 
Gamma and Sigma Phi Epsilon; 
Beverly Kreick, Phi Sigma Kap- 
pa; Janet Miller, Alpha Tau 
Omega; Helen Gershanoff, Carson 
two; Ann Gerlinger, Kappa Alpha 
Theta, Sigma Alpha Epsilon, Sig- 
ma Nu, Susan Campbell and Kap- 
pa Sigma. 

Jean Paulus, Sigma Chi; Nancy 
Randolph, Chi Psi; Patty Weitz- 
man, Delta Delta Delta; Sylvia 
Wingard, Lambda Chi Alpha; Ann 
Steiner, Phi Delta Theta, Delta 
Gamma and Phi Gamma Delta, 
and Florence Wright, Beta Theta 
Pi. 

Attire for the Monday inter- 
views will be semi-formal, accord- 
ing to Miss Blackwell. Elimina- 
tions, to be held in the SU, will 
last one hour, with each candi- 

date having a five minute inter- 
I view. -j 

Speech Set by Morse 
For Young Democrats 

Oregon’s controversial Indepen- 
dent senator, Wayne L. Morse, will 
address a meeting of the Young 

^Democrats Sunday at 7 p. m. in 
.the Dad's lounge of the Student 
Union. 

* "Issues for 1954” will be the 
topic of Senator Morse's speech. 

Assisting Morse on the program 
.will be a panel of ten local citi- 
zens, including labor leaders, farm 

GardnerSlates 
ReporfersMeel 
f A meeting of all Emerald re- 

jporters and other students inter- 

basted in writing news or features 
for the campus daily will be held 
at 10 a.m. Saturday, at the Emer- 
ald quonsct next to Deady hall, 
^according to Emerald News Editor 
Joe Gardner. 

The following freshman report- 
ers will be required to attend the 
meeting: Marcia Mauney, Lee 
Mauney, Lee Ramsey, Carol Craig, 
AtJene Ambrose, Carole Beech, 
Fences Love, Clarissa Berning, 
Mary Egan, Sally Jo Greig and 
8hirley Mantelli. Those who will 
be unable to attend should con- 

tact Gardner at the Emerald this 
affcernoon between 2 and 4 p.m. 

Subject of discussion at the 

meeting will be Emerald writing 
style, Gardner said. Assignments 
fo£ reporters will be discussed, 
aad a feature-writing staff will 

'organized. 
;udents interested in becoming 
raid reporters should contact 
Iner at the Emerald or Phi 
ia Psi over the weekend if 

are unable to attend the 
ng. Those interested in writ- 
features should call Anne 
ley, Emerald feature editor, 
larson two. 

officials and University profes- 
sors. 

The speech and panel discussion 
are planned as a kickoff for a 

campaign to increase interest in 
the issues which will determine 
who will represent Oregon in Con- 
gress following the elections of 
November, 1&54. The campaign is 
headed by Charles O. Porter, local 
attorney and member of the ex- 

ecutive board of the Lane county 
Democratic organization. 

The panel discussion period will 
follow the speech. Members of the 
audience will also be able to ask 
questions of the speaker and panel 
members. 

Those wishing to attend have 
been urged to arrive early, accord- 
ing to Hank Orner, acting presi- 
dent of the Young Democrats. 

Phi Bete Picks 
New Senior Six 

Names of this year's Senior Six 
of Phi Beta Kappa were released 
Thursday. They are: Warren 
Bachelis, psychology: William 
Hall, history: Ron Lowell, pre- 
medics; Shirley Shupe, English; 
Harold Toliver, English and Wil- 
liam Walker, philosophy. 

The six, who have the highest 
grade point averages in their 
class, will be initiated Nov. 19 
at 4 p.m. in Gerlinger hall. A tea 
for all Phi Beta KAppa members 
will follow the initiation. 

The following officers were also 
elected at Thursday’s meeting: 
Perry J. Powers, president; Paul 
Civin, vice president; Lois Baker, 
secretary-treasurer; John Sher- 
wood, executive committee, and 
William Robert and John Ellis, 
membership committee. 

Rain Possibility 
For Idaho Game 

Kain may ruin the tradition of 
no rain at a Hayward field foot- 
ball game when the Oregon Ducks 
meet the Idaho Vandals here Sat- 
urday afternoon. Game time is 
1:30, gates open at 12. 

The U. S. weather bureau has 
predicted cloudy skies and pos- sible showers before the game 
ends. Temperatures are not ex- 
pected to change. 

Campus clothes, including rain- 
coats, are in order. According to 
A1 Goldenbcrg, rally board chair- 
man, a white shirt section will 
occupy part of the student section. 

Tickets have been selling well 
since the Ducks’ victory over USC, 
but the athletic ticket office still 
has many reserved seats available 
at $3.00.' 

General admission tickets will 
be available-at the game for $1.20 
and the special family rates, $2.00 
for the entire family, will again 
be in effect. 

Half time entertainment will be! 
presented by the University 
marching band under the direction 
of Ira Lee. 

ATO's, Alpha Hall, 
Phi Delts Buy Girls 

Alpha Tau Omega paid $41 for 
the Kappa Kappa Gamma pledge 
class in Thursday's Associated 
Women Student’s auction. Second 
highest price was $35.25 bid by 
Alpha hall for the Pi Beta Phi 
pledge class. The Alpha Chi Ome- 
ga class went'to Phi Delta Theta 
for $30. 

Among the items coming under 
the gavel of auctioneer Bob Mc- 
Cracken were a pink slip donated 
“by the chem department," a 1930 
relay trophy and a box of “assort- 
ed shoes" that sold for 3 cents. 

Money collected goes to the 
AWS scholarship fund. 

Student Aid Asked 
By Police Sergeant 

Sgt. Vem L. Hin of the Ore- 
gon State Police and Eugene Po- 
lice Chief Ted Brown spoke to 
the Thursday night meeting of 
the Inter-fraternity council urg- 
ing the cooperation of University 
students in the conduct of rallies 
and parades. 

Sergeant Hill spoke of the "re- 
cent over-exuberance” of students 
at Perkins Point, saying that "the 
students as a whole did a good 
job,” but pointing out that some 
broken bottles and refuse were 
left behind. 

He closed his remarks with a 
reminder to "remember the oth- 
er fellow” and to "think of the 
picture that such incidents will 
paint of you as students.” 

Chief Brown stated that the 
University brings 13 million dol- 
lars to the city of Eugene each 
year, even though it is tax free. 
He stressed that the influx of stu- 
dents with an estimated 1400 cars 

poses a definite problem to law 
enforcement. 

Urging students to confine their 
activities to the campus, Brown 
said, “We will do all in our power 
to cooperate with rallies and par- 
ades, but we must be notified in 

Fishermen to Give 
Coffee Hour Talks 

"Fish and You” will be the sub- 
ject of-a talk to be given at 7:45 
p.m. today in the Student Union 
browsing room. Guest lecturer 
will be Merton Folts, Eugene fish- 
ing enthusiast. 

A native Oregonian, longtime 
resident of Eugene, former student 
at the University of Oregon, and 
now semi-retired, Folts is well 
known to the sportsmen of this 
area for his still-retained enthu- 
siasm for the sport of fishing and 
for his great interest in conser- 
vation of game resources. 

This latter interest led him, in 
1949 and 1950, to a position on 
the executive board of the Izaak 
Walton league, a national organ- 
ization which promotes fishing, 
the preservation of good fishing 
streams and lakes and the conser- 
vation of game fish. 

Folts’ lecture will be a review 
of his interesting experiences 
during the years of his association 
with fishermen and fishing. After 
the talk, coffee will be served, to 
be followed by a discussion period. 

advance. The Eugene police de- 
partment is willing to provide an 
escort for scheduled parades,” he 
added. 

Donald DuShane, director of 
student affairs, clarified the rule 
on parades, stating that they must 
take place "outside of normal 
study hours.” 

Birthday Party,: 
Dance to Close 
SU Anniversary 

Official celebration of the third 
birthday of the Student Union and 
the fourth birthday of the SU 
board will be held this afternoon 
in the fishbowl, according to Andy 
Berwick, board cha'irman. 

Berwick and Tom Wrightson, 
student body president, will bo* 
featured speakers at the cake- 
cutting ceremony, according to 
Sonia Edwards, chairman of tho 
party. 

SU hospitality girls will distrib- 
ute free cake and coffee, Mis» 
Edwards said, and the Phi Dei* 
combo will play. 

Three sheet cakes, each with 
three candles and bearing tb*> 
words “Happy Birthday, SU” wiU 
be the center of attraction in the 
ceremony. 

Speaking about the whole birth- 
day week, Berwick said “The last, 
four SU boards have seen nothing 
but progress, and this year’s board 
hopes to continue the steady pro- 
gram of the past to present to the. 
campus the best possible programs 
to serve every student interest.” 

As the last event of the birth- 
day-celebration week, a no-date 
dance will be held in the fishbowl 
tonight from 9 to 12. Admission 
is free. 

Phyllis Pearson, SU dance chair- 
man, anounced that “The Comets,” 
a six-piece campus combo, will 
furnish music for the dance. In- 
termission entertainment has net 

yet been selected. Miss Pearson 
said. 

The fishbowl is to be decorated 
in the birthday theme, with bal- 
loons, ducks, happy-birthday sign* 
and candles placed throughout the 
room. 

Sigma Phi Epsilon Features 
Interviews of 'Swamp Girls 

Sigma Phi Epsilon “Swamp 
Girl” finalists attended their final 
interview last evening at the Sig 
Ep house, according to Paul Keefe, 
contest chairman. The result of 
the vote to determine the winner 
will be announced Saturday evjyi- 
ing at the “Swamp Stomp,” fall 
term Sig Ep house dance. 

The five finalists were selected 
from a field of 26 freshmen wom- 

en. Each women's living organi- 
zation on campus nominated one 

candidate. 
The following girls are finalists 

for the title: 
Jan Hargis, sponsored by Car- 

son 4, is five foot five and claims 
Roseburg, Oregon, as home. This 
“honey blond” Alpha Phi pledge 
has green eyes. 

Carol Kern, a blue eyed bru- 
nette, is five foot four. She is 
from Portland where she attended 
Grant high 'school. Carol is spon- 
sored by Kappa Alpha Theta. 

Judy Kirk, the shortest of all 
the finalists, is from The Dalles. 
Judy is five foot one, has brown 
eyes and light brunette hair. She 
is an Alpha Chi Omega pledge. 

Sharon Snyder, a Pi Beta Phi 
pledge, attended St. Mary's Acad- 

1 ictured above are the five semi-finalists in the Sigma Phi Epsilon 
“Swamp Girl” eontest. They are, left to right, Pat Wilson, Judy 

Kirk, Sharon Snyder, Carol Kern and Jan Hargis. 


